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February 7, 2019 

Subject: Request to Modify Condition and Limitation 2 to WCAP-12610-P-A & CENPD-404-P-A, 

Addendum 1-A, "Optimized ZIRLO™" 

During the Westinghouse Fuel Performance Update Meeting (FPUM) held July 18 - 19, 2018 at the 

Westinghouse offices in Rockville, Westinghouse expressed the desire to pursue a limited-scope review of 

WCAP-12610-P-A and CENPD-404-P-A, Addendum lA. The request would seek to modify Condition and 

Limitation 2 ofWCAP-12610-P-A and CENPD-404-P-A, Addendum lA consistent with a more recent 

approval in WCAP-16500-P-A. The slides used during that discussion are available via ADAMS Accession 

Number ML18214A714. 

Accordingly, enclosed is a non-proprietary submittal of a request to amend the Safety Evaluation for WCAP-

12610-P-A & CENPD-404-P-A, Addendum 1-A, "Optimized ZIRLO™." 

Correspondence with respect to this submittal should be addressed to Korey L. Hosack, Manager, Product 

Line Regulatory Support, Westinghouse Electric Company, 1000 Westinghouse Drive, Building 2, Suite 

256, Cranberry Township, PA 16066. 

cc: Ekaterina Lenning 
Dennis Morey 
Robert Lukes 

Enclosures 

Korey L. Hosack, Manager 
Product Line Regulatory Support 
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protection notwithstanding.  With respect to the non-proprietary versions of these reports, the NRC is 
permitted to make the number of copies beyond those necessary for its internal use which are necessary in 
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